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The new U-NII-4 band allocation and U-NII-3 25MHz expansion for unlicensed users will cause many problems for Amateur Radio networks operating in that spectrum.  I would like to point the commission to an example of one such band plan for the HamWAN network:
https://www.hamwan.org/t/tiki-index.php?page=Spectrum+Allocation&structure=HamWAN
To summarize the spectrum here textually, it is:
Guard Band: 5.835-5.845GHz
Channel 3 @ 240 degrees azimuth: 5.845-5.865GHz
Guard Band: 5.865-5.875GHz
Channel 2 @ 120 degrees azimuth: 5.875-5.895GHz
Guard Band: 5.895-5.905GHz
Channel 1 @ 0 degrees azimuth: 5.905-5.925GHz

This arrangement allows co-existence of Amateur Radio digital networks on high up and densely populated radio sites, alongside commercial wireless service providers.
It has been HamWAN’s experience that site owners, when deliberating Amateur Radio admission onto such sites, are primarily concerned about the impact to these unlicensed commercial wireless service providers.  So even though Amateur Radio licensing in the 5.65-5.925GHz range technically allows priority access to these frequencies for amateurs, the reality of the situation is the exact opposite.  Financial benefit to tower site owners is the true arbiter of spectrum usage at prominent sites.  Amateurs have no chance of competing with commercial spectrum interests in this band.  The U-NII-4 allocation, and the 25MHz U-NII-3 expansion effectively deny access to the frequencies for amateur usage at sites required for network creation.
Given that there is great momentum behind deploying these free-to-use amateur networks right now, this will force the amateur community into a contentious position with the unlicensed commercial users of the spectrum, particularly at popular tower sites.  Amateurs will be forced to use the only tool left available to them, and that is to file complaints of interference against the unlicensed users until their operations at popular sites are either shut down or moved to different spectrum.
HamWAN would like to achieve a peaceful co-existence with commercial unlicensed wireless network providers, by leveraging the amateur portion of the 5GHz spectrum as much as possible.  This view of cooperation is shared by other amateur organizations.
Additionally, please consider extending the Amateur Radio allocation downwards to overlap the rest of the U-NII allocations.  The indoor and EIRP restrictions of these other allocations make them unlikely to be used by commercial tower tenants.  While the general environmental noise floor would be higher here, the value provided by not having to contend with commercial operations would make this a valuable resource for free-to-use amateur networks.
In summary, we ask that the commission recognize the value that non-commercial microwave networks delivered by amateurs provide to their communities, and please revert the U-NII-4 allocation along with the 25MHz U-NII-3 expansion.  Any additional spectrum allocated to Amateur Radio in the 5GHz band would also go a long way to resolving the spectrum contention issues free amateur networks face.  We do not oppose the other changes in NPRM 13-49.
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